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The Society of Consulting Marine 

Engineers and Ship Surveyors
An M.C.A. Appointed Certifying Authority

202 Lambeth Road, London SE1 7JW

Tel: +(44) 20 7261 0869 Fax +(44) 20 7261 0871

Email: scms@btinternet.com

Address all correspondence to The Secretary

A Meeting of the Council

London Headquarters. 19th April 2002

In attendance:

	Mr. Norman Finlay (Chairman)
	Captain John Wallace,

	Mr. E. Walker
	Mr. Ian Burrows

	Mr. Mike Iveson
	Mr. Euan Davidson

	Mr. Maurice Perrin
	Mr. Jim Lauder

	Mr. Stan Liddiard
	Captain P. R. Owen, (Secretary)


Apologies

	Mr. Ross Hunter, President
	Mr. Kjell Nilsen-Nygard
	Mr. Bruce Smith

	Mr. Andie Duncan
	Mr. Ian Green
	Mr. Goeff Heaps

	Captain John Banister
	Mr. Arthur Carr
	Captain John Knott

	Mr. Dave Spence
	Mr. Charles Bliault
	


1. Confirmation of Minutes to Last Meeting

The Secretary reported that one amendment to the minutes had been received from John Knott regarding item 8, where he requests the following be taken into account “In reply to my question re advertising rates, Norman Finlay said that, so far as issue No. 8 was concerned the earlier rates would apply, ie, £60/full A4, £35/half A4, £20/quarter A4 – all in black and white.” The version of the Council Minutes on the Society Website has been so amended. 

Minutes to the last meeting had been circulated to all Councillors. With the above amendment they were confirmed as being a true record of the last meeting.

2. Matters Arising

Societies Web Site

The Secretary reported on progress and that Ms. Child’s had asked if she should now register the Society’s Web site on various search engines. This was agreed. 

The meeting then discussed the registration of further domain names for the Society’s Web Site. It was agreed that this was a good idea and the two Domains ‘marineconsultants’ and ‘marinesurveyors’ were suggested. The Secretary agreed to follow-up this item and was advised that expenditure up to £100 would be acceptable for this task. 

Post meeting note from Secretary: both the suggested domains with and with the ‘s’ for ‘.org’, ‘.com’, ‘.co.uk’, have all been reserved, the earliest in 1996 the most recent in 2000. They are therefore not available to the Society.

Working Party on Expanding Disciplines Eligible for Membership

There was no progress to report. There followed a discussion on the possibility of expanding the disciplines that could apply for membership of the Society, these included metallurgists, instrumentation electronics, corrosion and stress who had been engaged in practical aspects of the marine industry. It was suggested that Bye-law 1 did not necessarily exclude these person from membership.

It was proposed by Mike Iveson that these matters be put before the Working Party, this was seconded by John Wallace, agreed. 

Society Fair and Exhibition

Norman Finlay explained his idea which was intended to return the Society to the attention of Marine Organisations. The discussion that followed covered such points as the difficulty in having a standalone exhibition, the difficulty in attracting businesses, the practicality and the cost being the main difficulty. Although the Society had exhibited at the Seawork Exhibition, it was pointed out that this was a specialist exhibition.

Norman Finlay suggest ed that the Society arrange a free lunch with individual surveyors who could help to support the cost of the event, perhaps in conjunction with the Shiprepair Exhibition.

It was agreed that London District Committee would need to take over this project.

3. Report from Finance Committee

Ian Burrows who had chaired the meeting gave the report from the Finance Committee. The Committee recommend that the present Auditors, Goldwyns, be recommended to the AGAM for reappointment on the basis of a ‘pure’ audit with considerably less costs, and that the Benevolent Fund be audited internally. Council supported the proposal.

Ian Burrows requested guidance on what should constitute a quorum for a meeting of the Finance Committee. It was agreed that this should comprise three, one of whom may be co-opted from Council.

Ian Burrows reported that with the Benevolent Fund investments, the Bonds would be repaid in June, Finance Committee recommended that the proceeds should be reinvested in the Charities Official Investment Fund – this proposal was agreed by Council.

The matter of the signatories for signing cheques was raised, the Finance Committee supported the proposal that the Secretary be authorised to sign cheques under his own signature but asked Council for advice on what the upper limit should be. It was proposed by Euan Davidson that the amount be set at £350 this proposal was seconded by Stan Liddiard, agreed.

With regard to Professional Indemnity cover the Secretary reported that the MCA will be asked to reconsider this requirement – this matter had also been discussed by the Small Working Group (MCA) and as reported by Norman Finlay by the Coalition of Small Boat Certifying Authorities who would actually be writing to the MCA on behalf of the participants which included the Society.

4. Membership.

The following Applications, as recommended by the various Districts, were considered:

Full Membership:

a. David Kiratu Kariku (Kenya) Offer Associate Membership at this time and encourage to reapply for full membership in two years’ time.

b. Han T. Nilsson (Swedish, but working in Mozambique) Approved

c.  Michael Pickthorne (Cayman Islands) Approved

d. Leo Nicholas Vincent (Malaysia) Approved

e. Skalkogiannis Panagiotis (Greece) Approved

All except item e were agreed unanimously, for item e there was one abstention.

Membership Numbers

The secretary provided up to date figures (February 2002) on current membership numbers:

Hon Member or Fellow 
4

Life Fellow
8

Life Member
2

Fellow
76

Member
236

Non Practising
76

Affiliates
7

Associates
3

Total
412

There was discussion of the membership situation including the possibility of advertising in the IMare Bulletin and the RINA Naval Architect Journal, quarter page. The possibility of using a Flyer was also discussed.

It was pointed out that any member who was active in e.g. Singapore, would know better who was in the industry in the local area. We could then ask them if they would like to join. We can be assured that our members in Singapore know of others there in the industry. 

P&I Clubs – It was agreed that the Secretary should contact P&I Clubs to obtain names of potential members.

5. Matters for AGM

There were no new issues to raise for inclusion in the AGM.

6. MCA Matters

Harmonisation of the Codes – Norman Finlay reported that this is proceeding well. There was a three day meeting in early March to conclude the Code. The meeting worked well, although it pandered to the Yachting representatives however, this won’t affect the Code that much as far as the Society is concered. There will be five codes harmonised as one new code with some difficulty in interpretation. Damage stability no longer applies except for Cat 0 and Cat 1 after 5 years of lobbying.

Small Working Group Norman Finlay brought meeting up to date. The Society’s fees are under review. 

Number of Vessels, currently 312 with many more reported to be on the way.

Short Term Certificates. It was pointed out that these were often required where there was some delay in processing documents, often including final approved stability booklets.

Euan Davidson proposed a vote of thanks to all concerned in MCA work including Jim Lauder, John Wallace Norman Finlay and the Secretariat, this was supported by all present.

7. Presidential Activities

A message had been received from the President expressing his regrets at being unable to attend. Council expressed their thanks to Ross Hunter for carrying out the duties of President for two years, and also wished to pass their thanks to his company, A. Adamsons & Co., for allowing him to devote so much time to his Presidency. 

8. NewsLINK

The Secretary reported that so far there had been no offers from the Membership for the post of NewsLINK Editor, however , he had obtain a proposal from Mr. Andy Holder, who was currently the editor of several marine publications including the Marine Society’s Journal ‘The Seafarer’. His proposal was circulated to the meeting.

Euan Davidson volunteered to Edit NewsLINK. It was agreed unanimously to accept this kind offer. He agreed to contact John Knott and Norman Finlay for any assistance required. 

The Secretary was asked to thank Andy Holder and for his time and effort, and point out that there was nothing wrong with his proposal, it was just felt that, with an offer from a member, the editor should be kept in house.

8. Letter from IIMS

It was agreed that the reply should be a polite acknowledgement, along the lines of ‘Thank you for your letter, the contents of which have been noted’.

9. Any Other Business

A. With regard to the letter from Jeffrey Casciani-Wood requesting permission to quote verbatim, the Society’s Code of Ethics. it was agreed that such permission should not be granted. – the reply should be along the lines of, ‘Thank you for your letter, Council is not at all happy about your using articles verbatim, you may not quote our book. However we wish you well with your production.’ 

B. The Humber District representative asked if there have been any alterations in CPD since 1/3/99. The answer was - no changes.

10. Date of Next Meeting

Friday 4th October starting at 1100 hours in the same venue. With Annual Dinner in the evening.

There being no further business, the Chairman thanked all those attending and closed the meeting.
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